
 
The Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners held a meeting on January 20, 2022. 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Candito Carroccia, DC 
     Gina Carucci, DC 
     Karlos Boghosian, DC 
     Sean Robotham, DC 
     Pamela Sawyer (Public Member) 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  None 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Jeffrey Kardys, Board Liaison 
     Stacy Schulman, Hearing Officer 
     Kerry Colson, Assistant Attorney General 
 
Dr. Carroccia called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  All participants were present via 
Microsoft TEAMS. 
 
I. MINUTES 

Dr. Carucci made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boghosian, to approve the minutes from 
the October 14, 2021 meeting.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 

II. FACT-FINDING 
 Declaratory Ruling regarding the use of the Emsculpt Neo medical device. 
 Assistant Attorney General Kerry Colson was present for this discussion. 

The Board conducted fact-finding in this matter.  Dr. Boghosian made a motion 
seconded by Dr. Carucci that that the use of the Emsculpt Neo medical device is not 
within the scope of chiropractic practice in the State of Connecticut.  The motion passed 
with all in favor except Ms. Sawyer who was opposed. 

 
III. OPEN FORUM 

Dr. Boghosian reported that the Part IV examination is currently being reviewed for 
potential updates. 

 
IV. ADJOURN 
 The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m. on a motion by Dr. Carucci, seconded by Dr. 

Boghosian. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Candito Carroccia, DC 
Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners 
 


